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Municipal Building/Virtually 

Park Ridge, NJ 

May 26, 2020 - 8:16 P.M. 

A Regular Meeting (held Virtually) of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Park Ridge was 

called to order at the above time, place and date. 

Former U.S. Marine and Councilmember Mike Mintz led those attending in the Pledge of 

Allegiance to the Flag. 

ROLL CALL: 

Present:           Councilmember Metzdorf, Councilmember Epstein, Councilmember Capilli,    

   Councilmember Ferguson, Councilmember Farinaro, Council President Mintz,  

Mayor Misciagna 

Also Present:  Anthony S. Bocchi, Attorney 

 Julie Falkenstern, Borough Administrator 

 Magdalena Giandomenico, Borough Clerk 

Mayor Misciagna Reads Compliance Statement, as required by Open Public Meeting Act, 

P.L. 1975, Chapter 231.

Mayor Misciagna:    I would like to start tonight with a report on the status of COVID-19.  Park 

Ridge has had no new cases since May 15th.  Park Ridge has been staying safe and we see proof 

of that in the numbers.  The Governor will be rolling out some updated restrictions next week 

and we will continue to follow his orders.  I appreciate everyone for staying safe and being 

vigilant. 

AGENDA CHANGES 

NONE 

PUBLIC PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Mayor Misciagna asks if anyone present wishes to be heard on any matter.  

Upon recognition by the Mayor, the person shall proceed to the floor and give his/her name and address 

in an audible tone of voice for the records. Unless further time is granted by the Council, he/she shall 

limit his/her statement to five (5) minutes. Statements shall be addressed to the Council as a body and not 

to any member thereof. No person, other than the person having the floor, shall be permitted to enter into 

any discussion, without recognition by the Mayor.  

Approved, July 14, 2020
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ORDINANCES – INTRODUCTION 

NONE 

 

 

 

ORDINANCES – PUBLIC HEARING 

NONE 

 

 

 

 

CONSENT AGENDA: 

 

Mayor Misciagna asks if any Councilmember would like to have any resolution removed from 

the Consent Agenda and placed under New Business.  

 

Speaker:  There was no one. 

 

Mayor Misciagna asks if any Council member would like to abstain from voting on any 

Resolution on the Consent Agenda. 

 

Speaker:  There was no one. 

 

Mayor Misciagna asks for a motion to accept the Consent Agenda (with the abstentions so 

noted). 

 

A motion was made by Councilman Metzdorf and seconded by Councilmember Ferguson to 

confirm.   

 

 

AYES:        Councilmember Metzdorf, Councilmember Epstein, Councilmember Capilli,     

                    Councilmember Ferguson, Councilmember Farinaro, Council President Mintz   

 

 

 

Speaker #1 – William Fenwick – 5 May Court:  I have a question with regard to the cell tower 

on Hawthorne Avenue.  When we originally had the tower approved, did we know restrictions 

would come about?  And, also, what is the height of the tower when it was installed back in the 

year 2000? 

 

Julie Falkenstern:  With the new regulations, the FCC requires us to add 6 inches with regard to 

the update changes needed for the antennae.  Therefore, the new height will land between ninety-

nine feet and one-hundred feet. 
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Mayor Misciagna:  I would like to say that the cell tower inquiry that Mr. Fenwick is speaking 

about has a 20 year old antennae and is located on the border of Park Ridge and Montvale - 

behind the Montvale Bowling Alley, in the back parking lot of Krell Lighting.   

This is strictly refurbishment of the equipment as the FCC has new regulations.  The antennae 

will be slightly higher by 6 “(inches).  We have been advised by our Attorney that we have 

limited ability to not follow these new regulations. 

 

 

William Fenwick:  Another point I would like to mention is that your previous few meetings on 

YouTube and the Cable Channel have had limited access for the public to actually call in and 

speak before the Council has already moved on. 

 

 

Mayor Misciagna:  I would like to say that that is totally not true.  We have left the Public 

portion of each of these meetings open and have announced that we will take whoever and 

whenever someone calls in, throughout the meeting, time to speak.  And for that matter, we will 

continue to leave each meeting wide open to do so.  We also do have a landline and throughout 

the course of the meeting we make an announcement with the phone number for anyone in the 

public wanting to call in and speak.   

 

 

RESOLUTIONS; 

 

 

BOROUGH OF PARK RIDGE 

RESOLUTION NO. 020-111 

 

AUTHORIZING REFUND OF REDEMPTION 

MONIES TO OUTSIDE LIENHOLDER 

 

 

WHEREAS, at the Municipal Tax Sale held on November 7, 2018, a lien was sold on 

Block 1912 Lot 12, also known as 167 Mansfield Road in Park Ridge, for 2017 delinquent taxes; 

and, 

 

WHEREAS, this lien, known as Tax Sale Certificate #18-00969 was sold to US Bank 

C/F Actlien Holding at 0% interest and a premium of $70,100.00; and, 

 

WHEREAS, Carnegie Title, has affected redemption of Certificate  

#18-009697, on May 26, 2020, in the amount of $68,182.27,   

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough 

of Park Ridge, in the County of Bergen and the State of New Jersey, that the Director of 

Finance/CFO is authorized to issue a check in the amount of $68,182.27, payable to US Bank 

C/F Actlien Holding, 50 South 16th St – Suite 2050, Philadelphia, PA 19120, for the redemption 

of Tax Sale Certificate #18-00969, along with a premium check for $70,100.00. 
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                                                 --------------------------------------------- 

 

BOROUGH OF PARK RIDGE 

RESOLUTION NO. 020-112 

 

ESTIMATED THIRD QUARTER 2020 TAX BILL 

 

WHEREAS, the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Park Ridge desire to provide a 

mechanism whereby the Borough’s cash flow will not be adversely affected should the delay in 

the adoption of any budget, or the certification of any required information necessary for the 

issuance of tax bills extend beyond a reasonable time; 

  

 NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough 

of Park Ridge as follows: 

 

1. The Estimated August 2020, Third Quarter Tax Bill be issued with an estimated tax rate 

of $2.984 per $100.00 of assessed valuation. 

 

2. That taxpayers, banks, and mortgage companies be permitted to pay estimated taxes on or 

before August 10, 2020, at 0% interest, after which interest at the rate of 8% per annum 

on amounts up to $1,500 of delinquency and 18% per annum on amounts over $1,500 of 

delinquency shall be charged from August 1, 2020. 

 

3. That the reconciled November 2020 Fourth Quarter Taxes are due and payable as 

originally scheduled on November 1, 2020, with a ten day grace period, interest to be 

calculated as of November 1, 2020 if not paid prior to the expiration of said grace period. 

 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Borough Clerk forward one certified copy of 

this resolution to the Tax Collector for the purpose of preparing, printing, and mailing the 

Estimated Third Quarter Tax Bill. 

 

 

                                               ----------------------------------------------- 

 

BOROUGH OF PARK RIDGE 

RESOLUTION NO. 020-113 

 

AUTHORIZE DUPLICATE TAX PAYMENT REFUND 

 

    WHEREAS, as a result of a duplicate payment in accordance to R.S. 54:4-21;      

     there has resulted in the overpayment of taxes.         

 

     NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of  

 the Borough of Park Ridge that the Borough Treasurer is hereby authorized     and directed to   

return the following second quarter 2020 tax overpayments: 
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                       B 1015/L 6      Joseph & Kim Hansen            $3587.26 

              6 Smith Ave 

              Park Ridge, NJ  07656 

 

 

                                              ----------------------------------------------- 

 

BOROUGH OF PARK RIDGE 

RESOLUTION NO. 020-114 

 

RELEASE OF LENGTH OF SERVICE PROGRAM (LOSAP) CONTRIBUTIONS 

 

WHEREAS,  Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40:14-183 in 1999 the Borough of Park Ridge 

established an emergency services volunteer Length of Service Awards Program (LOSAP), and 

 

WHEREAS, the most practical benefit of the LOSAP program is to ensure retention of 

existing volunteer members and to provide incentives for recruiting new volunteer firefighters and 

rescue squad members, and 

 

WHEREAS, fixed annual contributions to a tax deferred income account for eligible 

volunteers who accumulate the minimum number of points during the each calendar year are made 

by the Borough, and   

 

WHEREAS, five contributions constitute an individual vested and John E. Thomas had 

one contribution, and   

 

WHEREAS, John E. Thomas has accumulated $600 of contributions into a tax deferred 

account, and  

 

WHEREAS, John E. Thomas has had over 50 years of volunteer service; and 

 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Governing Body that the Borough of 

Park Ridge given John E. Thomas’ over a half a century of volunteer service that the contributions 

to Mr. Thomas be turned over to his estate.     

 

 

                                                --------------------------------------------- 

 

BOROUGH OF PARK RIDGE 

RESOLUTION NO. 020-115 

 

AUTHORIZE DUPLICATE TAX PAYMENT REFUND 

 

 

    WHEREAS, as a result of a duplicate payment in accordance to R.S. 54:4-21; there has 

resulted in the overpayment of taxes. 
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          NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of     

Park Ridge that the Borough Treasurer is hereby authorized and directed to return the following 

second quarter 2020 tax overpayments: 

 

 

                        B 2301/L 7    Matthew & Melissa Connolly  $3293.00 

             47 DeGroff Pl. 

             Park Ridge, NJ  07656 

    

 

                                             ------------------------------------------------ 

 

BOROUGH OF PARK RIDGE 

RESOLUTION NO. 020-116 

 

AWARD OF CONTRACT FOR THE FURNISHING AND DELIVERY OF LED SPORTS 

LIGHTING FIXTURES AND APPURTENANCES 

 

WHEREAS, upon recommendation of the Park Ridge Board of Public Works, the Mayor 

and Council did authorize the receipt sealed bids for the Furnishing and Delivery of LED Sports 

Lighting Fixtures and Appurtenances; and 

 

WHEREAS, pursuant to the Notice to Bidders, duly advertised, three bids were received 

on May 20, 2020 as follows; and 
 

 

WHEREAS, the lowest apparent bid was provided by Rumsey Electric Company; and 

 

WHEREAS, said vendor has complied with the requirements of the bid proposal; and 

 

WHEREAS, based on the above, the Director of Operations has deemed the bid of 

Rumsey Electric Company as the lowest responsible bid and would recommend the award of this 

contract to this vendor. 

 

WHEREAS, the Chief Financial Officer has certified the funds are available in the 

Borough of Park Ridge Account No. 04-2150-55-1909; and 

  

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Public Works of the 

Borough of Park Ridge that it recommends to the Mayor and Council to accept the bid of 

Rumsey Electric Company of Conshohocken, PA in the amount of $50,089.60, subject to review 

by the Board of Public Works Attorney; and 

 

Bidding Contractor List 

Bidder Address Total Bid 

Rumsey Electric Company Conshohocken, PA          $50,089.60  

Cooper Electric Monroe, NJ          $55,648.00  

Jewel Electric Jersey City, NJ          $62,350.00  
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BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Park 

Ridge awards the bid for the Furnishing and Delivery of LED Sports Lighting Fixtures and 

Appurtenances to  Rumsey Electric Company of Conshohocken, PA in the amount of 

$50,089.60, subject to review by the Board of Public Works Attorney; and 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a true copy of this resolution shall be forwarded to 

Rumsey Electric Company within ten (10) days of adoption. 

 

 

                                             -------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

BOROUGH OF PARK RIDGE 

RESOLUTION NO. 020-117 

 

                                             PAYMENT OF BILLS - BOROUGH 

 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Park Ridge that the following 

bills in the sum of $ 146,949.71 (bill list dated 5/22/20) have been approved and authorized for 

payment and that the Mayor, Borough Clerk and Chief Financial Officer are, hereby authorized 

and directed to issue warrants in payment of same. 

 

 

                                                  ------------------------------------------- 
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COMMUNICATIONS: 

NONE 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

NONE 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

NONE 

 

 

 

REPORTS OF THE GOVERNING BODY 

 

 

Councilmember Metzdorf:  Being the liaison to the American Legion, I would like to start 

tonight with the Memorial Day services held yesterday.  Everything went really well.  We had 

20 members and guests that attended and everyone was vigilant with following social distancing.  

The services honored the sacrifices of the men and women who fought keeping us safe and to 

remember the deceased. Secondly, I would like to thank Howard and Lori Fredrics and 

Mayor Misciagna for putting together the Memorial Day Program.   I found it magnificently 

done!  Lastly, I would like to speak about the Tri-Boro Food Pantry.  They called me to say 

that the need and numbers requesting food is drastically up.  They are grateful for all non-

perishable food donations.  There are a lot of people out of work, these can be our friends and 

neighbors.  They are in need of pasta, canned beans and canned fruit, personal hygiene products 

and any housecleaning products you could spare.  You can drop off your donations on Tuesdays 

and Thursdays from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. They are located in the back of the Reformed 

Methodist Church, 65 Pascack Road which is located behind the High School. 

 

Mayor Misciagna:  I would like to thank you Rob, for speaking yesterday at the Memorial Day 

services and for your continued updates with the Tri-Boro Food Pantry. 

 

 

Councilmember Epstein:  I would like to start with our Recreation Committee.  They are 

working very hard on ways to come up with events for the town, following within the guidelines.  

They are working right now on an idea to host a drive-in movie theatre.  Please follow our 

website for more information to follow on that.  I would also like to mention that the Board of 

Health held their first virtual meeting last week on Thursday, May 21st.  Nothing to report at this 

time. 

 

Mayor Misciagna:  Thanked Councilwoman Epstein for her updates. 
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Councilmember Capilli:  I would like to mention the Green Team and their work on Electric 

Lake.  Secondly, The Governor has released word that Graduations can happen after July 6th 

and expressed that he is excited for the seniors to hear this update. 

 

Councilmember Ferguson:  I would like to start by thanking Howard and Lori Fredrics for 

putting together the Memorial Day Program and for the great job they continue to always do 

with PKRG!   I would like to thank Police Chief Madden for keeping his members and all of 

our residents safe!  I would also like to thank Fire Chief Tom Lepore, the Fire Department 

and all of the First Responders for the difficult job they do every day. 

 

 

 

Councilmember Farinaro:  I would like to report that we have opened up the Recycling 

Center on Wednesdays.  It will be open from 9:00 a.m to 2:00 p.m.  Please stay in line and stay 

in your car.  Please wear a mask to protect yourself and others, and to please follow social 

distancing.  I ask that you please be patient and keep an orderly fashion, making it easier on all.  

Please be sure to limit the number of people out of your car.  I would like to end by saying, 

“please continue to be safe and stay healthy”. 

 

 

Council President Mintz:    I would like to start with some statistics.  Over the last few weeks 

the town held 2 bulk pick-ups.  They collected 39.5 tons the first week and 52.5 tons on the 

second – for a total of 92 tons collected.  This will help to ease the requests at the Recycling 

Center.  Next, I would like to mention that our Library is hosting online functions.  Currently, 

they will be hosting a Remote Book Sale with the funds being donated directly to our Tri-

Boro Food Pantry.  The Book Sale will offer paperbacks, puzzles, magazines and cd’s.  It will 

be held at 212 Alberon Drive and run from Wednesday, May 27th till Friday, June 5th - from  

9:00 a.m. till 6:00 p.m.  Lastly, my update on the Pool.  The Pool Staff has been working hard to 

keep up with the pool upkeep in hopes of getting the green light to go ahead with opening of the 

pool.  They are anxiously awaiting word from the Governor on future opening guidelines.  

Continue to follow our website for future updates. 

 

 

Mayor Misciagna:  I would like to thank all Borough Employees for all their hard work 

during this Pandemic.  “Our Team” continues to step up when times are tough. Whether it be 

from delivering masks or groceries, on a need basis, to the linemen quietly completing their 

work.  I would like to thank our entire Borough Staff, Water Department, Police Department and 

Fire Department - with everyone working together and making it easier to get things done.  

Please continue to monitor our website and social media.  We will continue to post current 

updates and information, as we are in constant contact with the State.  I would like to end by 

saying, “please stay vigilant with social distancing and please let’s all stay safe”!  

Good night. 
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

 

Mayor Misciagna asks for a motion to approve the minutes as follows: 

 

                   Closed and Work Session Minutes Dated May 12, 2020 

     

A motion was made by Councilmember Farinaro and seconded by Councilmember Epstein to 

confirm. 

 

 

AYES:        Councilmember Metzdorf, Councilmember Epstein, Councilmember Capilli,     

                    Councilmember Ferguson, Councilmember Farinaro, Council President Mintz   

 

 

 

 

 

ADJOURN 

 

A motion was made by Councilmember Metzdorf and seconded by Councilmember Epstein to 

adjourn the Regular Mayor and Council Meeting.      

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:41 P.M. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Magdalena Giandomenico 

Borough Clerk  

 

 


